
 

 

We hereby express our respect for the Taungurung people, who are the Traditional Owners of the land on which we are based. 

NEWSLETTER                                           Friday,16th May 2025 

CROSS COUNTRY 



 

CROSS COUNTRY 



 

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER  
May 

23rd  Ashleigh Desmond 

30th  Jackie Knight 

June 

6th      Elissah Dwyer-Stone 

13th  Lucy Wheeler 

20th  Vicki Buggy 

 

 
 

May 

Running Club Reminders 

Monday, Wednesday and Friday—Mrs Nelson is encouraging 

the top 8 winners to attend. 

Grade 6 to Year 7 Placement Applications Due  
 

Tuesday 20th 

2026 Foundation Information Evening 6.30 pm (flyer attached) 

Tuesday 27th—School Tour at 4.30 pm 

Friday 30th 

Winter Interschool Sports Grade 5 and 6 

Onsite Assembly 

June 

Monday 9th 

Kings Birthday Public Holiday  

Thursday 19th—School Tour at 12 pm 

Monday 23rd—School Tour at 9.30 am 
 

July  

Friday 4th 

CSEF—Applications close 

End of Term 2  students—2.30 pm finish 
 

Monday 21st 

First day of Term 3 

 

 

2026 Foundation Enrolments NOW OPEN  
Please visit the school website for further information and to complete an Enrolment           

Enquiry    

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au   

Children must be turning five before 30th April 2026.  If you have any questions regarding   

enrolment, please do not hesitate to contact the school on 57821 268. 

 

Late Arrivals 
 

If your child arrives after 8.50am 
please ensure they go to the office 
to be signed in.  
If they are not signed in you will 
receive an SMS stating that your 
child is away. 

Facebook 

As Facebook is not always monitored by staff, 

please direct any questions/queries/concerns 

to the school directly via 

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au or by calling 

the office on  5782 1268.368. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Birthday wishes to the following 

students who are celebrating their 

birthday over the coming week:    

Maddie G, Buckley W, Abdul W, Lucas B, Charlotte T, 

Harry W, Pippa D, Archie E, Iona F, Coby R, George W, 

Elijah G and Mackenzie J. 

Drink Bottles 

Reminder all students 
need to bring a  

drink bottle to school.  

 

2025 School Term Dates 
Term 2: 22nd April to 4th July 

Term 3: 21st July to 19th September 

Term 4: 6th October to 19th December 

CHANGE OF CLOTHES  

As term 2 is here and in 

anticipation for the upcoming wet 

weather and winter, could you 

please make sure all students have 

a change of clothes in their bags. 

https://www.kilmoreps.vic.edu.au


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report – Week 4, Term 2 

 

Dear Kilmore Primary School Community, 

 

Honouring Our Education Support Staff – ES Day 2025 

Today marks a very special occasion in our school calendar—Education Support (ES) Day. It is a moment where we 

pause and reflect on the immense contribution made by our Education Support Staff at Kilmore Primary School. 

These exceptional individuals work daily to provide tailored, compassionate, and responsive support to many of 

our students—particularly those with complex learning, social, emotional, or behavioural needs. Their work is 

often discreet, yet it forms the foundation of what makes Kilmore a safe, inclusive, and caring learning 

environment. 
 

Our ES staff are mentors, calm voices in moments of crisis, literacy and numeracy coaches, emotional anchors, and 

fierce advocates for our most vulnerable learners. They bring expertise, warmth, and consistency to the learning 

spaces they support, and the relationships they build with students are often life-changing. 
 

They collaborate closely with our teaching staff, parents, wellbeing teams, and therapists to ensure every child 

gets what they need—not just academically, but holistically. They notice the small things: a drop in mood, a spark 

of progress, a moment of bravery. They celebrate growth, no matter how small, and they never stop believing in 

the potential of our students. 
 

To our incredible ES team: thank you. Your work makes a difference, not just in student outcomes, but in student 

lives. Your care, commitment, and kindness are deeply appreciated by the entire school community. 

Please take the time to thank a member of our ES team today—they are, truly, the unsung heroes of our school. 

 
Cross Country – A Day of Pride, Participation, and Persistence 

What an outstanding day we shared with our whole-school Cross Country event! The spirit of perseverance, 

encouragement, and joy was truly on display as students from across all year levels took to the course, supported 

by cheering staff, families, and peers. 
 

Events like Cross Country showcase so much more than physical fitness. They highlight personal growth, resilience, 

team spirit, and confidence. Whether students ran to place or walked to finish, their commitment and 

participation are what made today special. 
 

A very special thank you must go to Ms Jacqui Nelson and Mr Richie Boyer, whose planning and leadership ensured 

the smooth delivery of the event from start to finish. The logistics behind such an event are immense—from race 

schedules, marshalling points, signage, and safety protocols to student supervision and engagement. Both Jacqui 

and Richie demonstrated outstanding organisation, professionalism, and positivity, and we are very grateful for 

their efforts. 
 

To every student who participated: we are proud of you. To every staff member and parent who supported and 

encouraged: thank you.  

Today reflected the best of who we are as a school community. 

 

Mr Nicolaides 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report – Week 4, Term 2 continued 

 

 

A Community Call to Action – Road Safety Reminder 

It is with concern that I share with you some recent feedback from members of our local Kilmore community 

regarding student behaviour when travelling to and from school—particularly those riding bicycles. 

We have received reports of unsafe practices such as: 
 

• Students riding on roads without helmets 

• Swerving around pedestrians on footpaths 

• Ignoring road rules and traffic signals 

• Using offensive language towards members of the public when corrected 

• Riding in large groups in an unsafe manner across driveways or intersections  
 

As educators and parents, we share a common responsibility to ensure the safety of our children, and it is essential 

that we model and reinforce road safety expectations. 

Students who ride to and from school must: 

• Always wear a securely fastened helmet 

• Walk their bike or scooter across designated crossings 

• Ride safely, predictably, and be mindful of pedestrians 

• Walk their bikes once inside school grounds 

• Refrain from riding on the roads unless appropriately trained and accompanied 
 

The school will be following up with students directly about safe riding behaviours, but we are also asking for your 

support at home. Please speak with your child about their travel routines. If they are independent travellers, 

remind them that their actions represent not just themselves, but our school. 
 

Let’s work together to make our roads and paths safe for everyone. The safety and reputation of our students and 

our broader school community—depend on it. 

 

Warm regards, 

 

 

 

Michael Nicolaides  

Acting Principal 

Kilmore Primary School 

Mr Nicolaides 



 



Kilmore Primary School 

 

 

Student Awards 

At Kilmore Primary School, we are always working on modelling our school values of Kind, Proud and 

Safe.  As a whole school, we explicitly teach and then give our students opportunities to display these 

values within and beyond the classroom doors. 
 

The students listed below will be recognised for showing our school values at our assembly today. 
 

We congratulate: 

 

 

Foundation F — Knox R 

  

Grade 2/4 B —  

 

Grade 6B — Alex O 

 

Foundation J — Brayden C 
                        

 

Grade 3H — Zoe S 

 

Grade 6H — Linkin T 
                  Axel J 

 

Foundation M — Hailey P 

 

Grade 3K — Tate H 
                  Bonnie C 

 
 

Grade 6M — Cooper P 

 

Foundation P — Jaida L 

 

Grade 3V — Hudson P 

 

Grade 6O — Nate W 

 

Grade 1A — Charlotte D 

  

                       
Grade 4M — Lexi I  
                  Jasleen K 

 
                    
PE — Jasleen K  

 

Grade 1B — Coen D 

 

Grade 4S — Lanah L 
                  Michael M 

 

ART —  

 

Grade 1S — Manya M 

 

Grade 4W — Seth K 
                   Alice T 

 

Performing Arts — 4W 

 
 

Grade 2F — Rommel M 

 

Grade 5F — Tess M 

 

Science — Alaysha L 4W 

                   

Grade 2H — Lily-Raye K 

 

Grade 5J — Audrey P 

     

HPE —  

 

Grade 2M — Mekai R 

 

Grade 5M —  

 



Pink Day fundraiser in support of Breast Cancer Network Australia 

(BCNA).  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Buzz from the Bee Hive!!! 

 

The beehive was open to all classes and was buzzing this week!  

Thank you to all our Busy Beehive helpers. 

 

The Wellbeing Team 

 

FF ALL PRETTY IN PINK... 



 

 

 

Mon, Tues, Wed & Thurs  

8.20AM — 8.45AM 

Details: 

• Days: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 

• Time: 8:20am - 8:40am 

• Location: Stadium (Kilmore-Lancefield will open at 8:20am).  
 
Managed by KPS staff, Breakfast Club offers a selection of cereals and toast for students to enjoy. 

This program not only provides a nutritious start to the day but also encourages autonomy and 

enhances social skills. Breakfast Club is a student-only space designed to foster the development of 

these important skills. 

 

We kindly remind all families that students should not enter the school grounds before the 

Breakfast Club gate opens at 8:20am. We are not in a position to supervise or support 

students before this time, and your support is greatly appreciated. 

Students attending Breakfast Club must enter via the Lancefield Road gate at 8:20am. Once 

inside, they are expected to remain in Breakfast Club until 8:30am, when yard supervision 

begins. This is to ensure the safety and wellbeing of all students. 

If your child is not attending Breakfast Club, they must wait outside the gate until a school 

staff member welcomes them in at 8:30am. 

During Breakfast Club, we are unable to provide one-on-one support. It is the responsibility 

of Parents and Carers to ensure their child enters and settles into Breakfast Club safely.  

Thank you for your understanding and ongoing support in helping us maintain a safe and 
supportive environment for all students. 

 

If any parents or carers are interested in helping at Breakfast Club, please send an expression of interest 

to Richie.Boyer@education.vic.gov.au 

 

Breakfast Club Term 2  

 

Students should not arrive at school until the school gates open 

at 8.30am unless they are attending Breakfast Club on Monday, 

Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday morning. If you are joining 

Breakfast Club, please enter through the stadium gate on   

Lancefield Road. 

Staff are not on yard duty until  8.30am 

mailto:Richie.Boyer@education.vic.gov.au




 

Handy Tips from  
 

Handy Tips from  



 

 

 

Session 1:   8:50am — 9:50am  

Session 5:   2:10pm — 3:05pm  

Lunch Play:   1:30pm — 2:10pm  

Session 2:   9:50am — 10:50am  

Recess   10:50am — 11:20am  

Lunch Eating  1:20pm — 1:30pm 

Session 3:   11:20am — 12:20pm  

Session 4:   12:20pm — 1:20pm   

First Dismissal (Surnames A — L)     3:05pm  

Second Dismissal (Surnames M — Z)    3:10pm  

 



 

Mobile Phones & Smart Watches 

It is a Department of Education requirement that students hand mobile phones 

and smart watched in to the office each morning and collect at the end of 

each day.  

The office has a locked mobile phone cabinet for this purpose. 

 







 





 

 

 

 

 

 

2025 Tour Bookings Now Open 

Thursday 8th May 9.30am   

Tuesday 27th May 4:30pm 

Thursday 19th June 12:00pm 

Monday 23rd June 9:30am 

 
To RSVP, please click on your 

preferred date or alternatively scan the 

QR code 

 

 
IMPORTANT DATES 

 

 Foundation 2026 Enrolment applications 

accepted from Tuesday 22nd April 2025 

 

 Foundation 2026 applications due no 

later than Friday 25th July 2025 

 Foundation 2026 enrolment acceptance 

confirmation by Friday 8th August 2025 

 

 
 
 

35 Lancefield Road, Kilmore 

E: Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Ph: 03 5782 1268 

https://forms.gle/b8sNxuBduPaUYkt47
https://forms.gle/UoxBkg8J36svGziF9
https://forms.gle/6XhEKe21Cz4F5xjx8
https://forms.gle/WVn65Apmvw6Qhava7
mailto:Kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au


CLICK HERE TO
REGISTER

2026
FOUNDATION
INFORMATION

KILMORE PRIMARY
SCHOOL

REGISTER BY SCANNING THE QR CODE BELOW 

ABOUT OUR SCHOOL

Our Leadership Team will
speak about the learning
and wellbeing programs at
Kilmore Primary School.

ENROLMENT PACK

Enrolment packs will be
available for collection at
the conclusion of the
information evening.

TUESDAY 20TH MAY 2025
6:30PM

kilmore.ps@education.vic.gov.au

FOUNDATION

EVENING

03 5782 1268

Learn about our Transition to
School Program and speak
with staff, who will be happy
to answer all of your
questions.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdkAtb7z754W4zQT5V7qNfZru2Yv1jR5R1XlZjS9NvrV5PQLA/viewform?usp=sharing

